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PARISH COUNCIL
Clerk:-  Gill Mason - 07882 949110.  E-mail -  catonparishcouncil@gmail.com
PARISH CLERK - We are looking for an experienced Parish Clerk to fill this part-time position. 16 hours a 
week, flexible, mainly working from home. NJC Scale 8-10, starting at £10.84 an hour. 
For full information please contact Nick Heywood, the Chair of the PC on 07832 139548 or nickhey1967@
yahoo.co.uk Closing date is 8th June.
CHAIR AND VICE-CHAIR - At the May meeting it was decided that Nick Heywood would continue as 
Chair and Jenny Walmsley as Vice-Chair.
PARISH COUNCILOR RESIGNATION - The Clerk and councillors are sorry to report that Sid Thompson 
is standing down as a councillor. We have valued his knowledge and advice and thank him for his years of 
service to the PC and to our community.
PARISH COUNCIL MINUTES and other documents are stored on the village website and can be read 
there. The latest agenda and approved minutes are displayed on the parish boards at the Victoria Institute 
and outside Brookhouse Methodist Church.
NEXT PARISH COUNCIL MEETING  - Tuesday 14 June 7pm in the Victoria Institute. Residents are 
welcome to attend and may raise any items of local concern in the Open Forum at the start of the meeting. 

INTRODUCING: LUNE VALLEY METHODIST HUB
Housed in the building formerly known as Brookhouse Methodist Church, Lune Valley Methodist Hub is 
run by members of the North Lancashire Methodist Circuit of twenty chapels located across an area from 
Silverdale in the north to Goosnargh in the south. The Minister is Rev. Emma Holroyd:  emma.holroyd@
methodist.org.uk
Activities presently include worship services once or twice a month, a book and jigsaw exchange on the third 
Saturday of each month, fortnightly Bible study, craft sessions in school holidays, plus an established Art 
Group.
Since the invasion of Ukraine, in co-operation with the Caton and Friends of Ukraine Appeal,  a drop-in 
centre is being hosted on Saturdays. Refugee families who are housed locally can meet together for social 
contact and mutual support. 
Future plans include the opening of the cafe to the public on one or two days per week.
The building also offers ample scope for Community activities and rooms are available to hire, e.g. for 
children’s birthday parties, pilates sessions, etc. 
Enquiries are invited and terms are available from circuit@northlancsmethodist.org.uk
Please contact Jo Towers (Circuit Administrator) or Rev Emma at the email addresses given above if you 
wish to volunteer your help with the cafe or the Refugee Drop-in.

FIRST SATURDAY LITTER PICK
A group of residents get together on the first Saturday of every month to pick up litter and tidy the village.  
Meet outside the Victoria Institute at 10.00 am, weather permitting.
You decide how much time and where abouts in the village needs some attention.  Half an hour or an hour 
can – and does – make such a difference.  If you have seen an area which would benefit from a tidy up, please 
contact Peter Collins at the Victoria Institute (771733) and he will pass the message on to us.  Last month we 
did some extra weeding around the Memorial Garden wall and the stretch opposite Station Garage.
Bags and litter pickers are provided, and it is a good idea to bring your own gloves.  Several of our regular 
volunteers keep hold of their picker to use in between these sessions. Consequently, we were running short 
of equipment to hand out to new people. We would like to thank the Parish Council for agreeing to fund a 
further supply of litter pickers for us.
Next session: Saturday June 4th

LOTTERY SUCCESS AT St PAUL’S
St Paul’s Church is pleased to announce that it has been successful with a bid for funding from the National 
Lottery. 
This will enable St Paul’s to continue the work to improve the Church Hall. As people are aware the Hall is 
used for the benefit of the whole community. The money will be spent on insulating and cladding the walls 
thereby making the building both more energy efficient and welcoming.



LUNE DOG GROOMING 
Based at Animal Care, Blea Tarn Road, Scotforth, 

Professional dog grooming in fully equipped salon. 
All aspects of dog grooming provided  in a small friendly salon. 

Eleanor Manning Mob: 07855 345328   
Animal Care on 01524 65495

LANCASTRIAN ANTIQUES.    Est. 1975
Sales-Purchases-Probate/Insurance Valuations

70 Penny St, Lancaster. LA1 1XF
Tel. 01524 847004.   Mob. 07977155939

Stephen,Heather Wilkinson

GILLISONS
The Bag Shop.
32 New Street           

Lancaster
LA1 1EG

                                   
  Behind the Museum, 

 Next to Barclays Bank.

S. J. BARGH LTD
VOSA authorised testing facility

Road Haulage:
Servicing - MOT - Brake - Tacho

Tel: 01524 881353 (garage)

FAIRCLOUGH-WOODRUFF
Renewables - Plumbing & Heating

Building Works & Decorating

CATON 770932 

              Marco’s 
 27 North Road, Lancaster
Tel: 01524 844445 

The very best in freshly prepared Italian cuisine

www. marcosrestaurant.com

Keeping you Safe at Home with visits from 
30 minutes to full Live-in Care
01524 388 829
bluebirdcare.co.uk/lancaster-south-lakeland

DEFIBRILLATOR NEWS
I am delighted to say that we now have sufficient money for the initial purchase and installation of the 
defibrillator at Caton Green, but I have been overwhelmed by the support so I am now looking at purchasing 
an additional portable device that can be available for any village events, such as on the gala field but also 
able to be ‘signed out’ by clubs and sports teams who are travelling away from the village for visits, events 
and tournaments. The cost will be about £800.
If you or your organisation would be able to contribute to this please let me know.
Thank you! Tricia Griffiths 07775 802676

CRAFTY TOTS
Crafty Tots is now taking a summer break during June, July and August but will be back in September.  Look 
out for the start date in the July/August Link.  There is still a waiting list but if you are interested and would 
like to talk to Laura please contact her on 01524 771371 or email catoncraftytots@gmail.com

SPORTSREACH SOCCER AND NETBALL SCHOOL
SportsReach, in conjunction with the local churches, will be hosting a soccer and netball school at Caton St 
Paul’s School field/church hall from Wednesday 1 June to Saturday 4 June.  From 10am to 4pm.  Football is 
open to children aged 7 to 14 and netball to children aged 9 to 13.       The cost is £45 per child, additional 
siblings £40.  
For further details or an application form please contact Amelia Preece on 01524 771682.

CATON ST PAUL’S C OF E PRIMARY SCHOOL
We had a lovely run-up to Easter with our Easter service at St Paul’s Church. We also welcomed NISCU, 
Alan Wadsworth and Paul Boulter into school to lead worship. Our wonderful school council distributed 
Easter cards for loneliness around the village.
Our choir has been incredibly busy in the local area and beyond. We were privileged to be invited to sing at 
the Mayor-making ceremony for the new mayor, Joyce Pritchard. Our KS2 children also sang at Caton Gala 
and had a whale of a time performing at Young Voices at the Manchester Arena.
We continue to support wider opportunities for our children with our Y6 children playing baseball, our 
KS2 children taking part in cross country tournaments, cricket tournaments and athletics tournaments. We 
have also welcomed experienced coaches in to deliver badminton, cricket and multi-skills sessions. Our KS1 
children had the opportunity to represent the school at an athletics tournament. Our aim is that all children 
will represent the school at sport by the end of their time here.
It was great to see our youngest children taking part in outdoor educational experiences: Reception children 
completed an adventure walk along the River Lune, Y1 scrambled around the shore at Silverdale and Y2 
trekked up and along Warton Crag. These visits also linked closely with our Geography Curriculum. 
One of our Grandparents visited school to deliver a Science session to Y5 children and we have numerous 
volunteers through school who bring a wealth of knowledge and experience in many areas.
Pre-school continues to grow and we have increased staffing hours to cater for these additional numbers. If 
you would like to view our Pre-school, please ring 01524 770241.
We welcome our new Deputy Head, Mr Ben Chaffe to the team and look forward to him bringing his experience 
and knowledge to school in a range of areas, particularly computing, Maths and curriculum.
We are holding a jubilee picnic on Friday 27 May in the school grounds. We have asked our parents to invite 
members of the community that they feel will benefit from this - speak to a parent at school if you want to 
come and join us, or ring the school office for more information. We are also planning a summer fair on 
Friday 8 July - it would be lovely to see you there!

CATON PRIMARY SCHOOL
In May, our Year 5s and 6s had a fabulous five-day residential trip to northern France.  We stayed in a beautiful 
location, in the middle of the countryside and luckily the weather was very warm.  The children were able 
to practise their language skills, see new places, try new food (including snails!) and gain independence and 
resilience as they ventured abroad without their parents for the first time. We visited many sights including: 
Etaples Military Cemetery; Le Touquet market and beach; Bruges; The Menin Gate at Ypres; and La Coupole 
World War 2 museum.  Our adventure across the border into Belgium was very exciting! In Bruges, we took 
a boat trip and enjoyed the local fayre, including Belgian chocolate, waffles and moules frites. Ypres was 
a real highlight as we took part in the very moving Last Post Ceremony. The children were a real credit to 
their families and the school and we know that they will have many happy memories of their trip that will 
remain with them for life.  Thank you to the Parish Council for their financial support in order to make the 
cost of the trip affordable for our families. 
Thank you to everyone who attended our PTA Easter Bingo event. It was a great social event and we raised 
£210.  Our next event is the summer family barbecue which will be held on 16th July. Save the date!
This month we have welcomed Jessica Moss to our staff team.  Jess is manning our school office on Fridays. 
We have also had the privilege of welcoming two families from Ukraine into our school family.
Our large, detached sports hall is available to hire on a regular basis or for one-off events.  It has a fully-
equipped kitchen, pleasant meeting room and toilets.  For further details, contact the school office (01524 
770104).

LANCASTER SINGERS CONCERT -  DARKNESS AND LIGHT
St Leonard’s Church Downham - 11th June at 7.30pm and Ashton Memorial - 26th June at 7.30pm

We will be performing choral classics from Bach and Handel alongside more modern pieces from Whitacre, 
Cole Porter and Rogers and Hart.   Tickets £12.   Available from Lancaster Visitor Information Centre and 
online at www.lancastersingers.org or telephone 07596 115126.

We are an independent vets and our Caton team pride them-
selves on providing a personal, friendly service.   

Pop in to weigh your pet, collect flea or worm treatments, 
food and accessories.  

The Caton surgery is open 9.00am to  6.00pm Monday to 
Friday, veterinary consultations  are available daily.

Caton   01524 770615             Lancaster	 01524 32696 
Morecambe  01524 410867   Milnthorpe	 015395 62770

24 hours emergency service  www.bayvets.co.uk

Logs • Smokeless • Topsoil • Bark

01524 812476 www.logsdirect.co.uk

This is not just a career in care, this is a career in 
Bluebird Care!

Call us on 01524 388 829 for our latest vacancies
bluebirdcarecareers.co.uk/locations/lancaster-south-lakeland



PRESTON IRELAND BOWKER
FUNERAL DIRECTORS

Paul Wilson • David Wood•Tarnia Johnson 
Serving Lancaster and the Lune Valley

Telephone: 64023
Dignity Caring Funeral Services

Shiatsu    Acupressure   Massage
Bad backs, injuries, pain, stress, etc. 

Martin Knowles  DS MRSS

www.CatonGreen.co.uk          01524 771598

QUALITY LOCAL MEAT

C R & J Towers
Hornby Butchers

Home made pies our speciality
Delivery any time: 015242 21248

FINANCIAL ADVISERS BASED IN HALTON
We offer specialist face-to-face advice in any of the following areas:

INVESTMENT PLANNING
RETIREMENT PLANNING AND PENSIONS

AUTO-ENROLMENT
MORTGAGES AND RE-MORTGAGING

LIFE ASSURANCE
Your home may be repossessed if you do not keep up repayments on 

your mortgage or any other loan secured on it.
Tel: 01524 68812

Email: admin.bridges@sjpp.co.uk
Web: www.bridgesandco.co.uk

Braestone, Kirkby Lonsdale Road, Halton, LA2 6PH

A. Locksmith
24 Hour Service

No Call out Charge
Student and OAP Discounts

Mobile Key Cutting
All locks opened

Cars opened and re-keyed
Safes opened and repaired

Free Estimates
Prompt & Friendly Service

All work Guaranteed
01524 845865

TONY  holloway 
(decorator)

Established over 25 years.  
City and Guilds Qualified - 

Interior &  Exterior Work
Tel: 01524 771880

Mobile 07947823457
65 Brookhouse Road, Caton.

lime tree garage 
(halton)
Joe Marshall

Motor Vehicle Service
 Repairs and MoT
Tel. 01524 811063

THINK RECYCLING
Skips, RORO’s & Bins.

We talk rubbish but it makes sense!
01524 844151

www.thinkrecycling.co.uk

VICTORIA INSTITUTE
‘Social, recreational and meeting space at the heart of our community’

CATON COMMUNITY LIBRARY & IT ROOM -  Opening Days and Times 
Monday & Wednesday 10:00am to 12:00 noon & 1:00 to 3:00pm
Tuesday & Thursday 10:00am to 12:00 noon
The IT ‘Drop In’ facility, offers 4 computers, all with Internet access and Microsoft Office software.
The Library currently has a range of general fiction, crime & thriller, romance & saga, fiction & non-fiction 
as well as biographies and autobiographies. 
Books For Sale - Duplicate and books that we just don’t have space for are frequently available to buy, for 
a small donation. 
Holiday Closure - The Library & IT Room will be closed Wednesday 8th and Thursday 9th June 
COMPUTER USE COSTS - £1.50 per hour, 75p for ½ hour & minimum charge of 50p
Cost per copy: - Scanning	  10p 
PRINTING CHARGES 	 Black & white	 10p for A4	 20p for A3
                                                Colour		  25p for A4	 50p for A3
VI ROOM HIRE RATES - An ideal venue for celebration and business events 
Main Hall Full Rate £17.00 per hour, Discounted Rate £12.00 per hour 
Sir Thomas Storey & Victoria Room Full rate £13.00 per hour, Discounted rate £9.00 per hour 
Cottam Room Full rate £9.00 per hour, Discounted £6.00 per hour 
Whole Building – this includes the Main Hall, Sir Thomas Storey Room, Victoria Room and Cottam Room, 
but excludes the kitchen. Full rate £52.00 per hour Discounted rate £38.00 per hour 
Kitchen – Beverages only £5, Caterers £20, Full cooking £30, charged per session 
Special rates are available for extended functions, please see the Schedule of Charges on our website.  
BUSINESSES, TRADES & SERVICES  - The Victoria Institute has a display board for businesses, trades and 
services to promote themselves. Please leave your poster, business cards etc. with Peter at the Institute. 
FREE TO ADVERTISE ‘FOR SALE’ BOARD  - Sell items for free on the noticeboard in the Victoria 
Institute.  Collect a form from Peter in the Library/IT Room to advertise your items. 
ARE YOU CONCERNED ABOUT FLOODING?  - Floodsax are available for sale from the Victoria 
Institute. The cost is £30.00 for a pack of five. Please contact Peter for more information.  
EMERGENCY CENTRE - The Victoria Institute is our village’s Emergency Centre. If there are problems 
such as flooding, long periods without mains water, or power cuts, the Victoria Institute will be staffed and 
you’ll be able to get practical help and information. 
GET IN TOUCH - For all queries, including hiring the Victoria Institute please contact: -
Peter Collins the Community Centre Manager at the Institute on 01524 771733 
Office Hours; Monday & Wednesday 10:00am to 12:00 noon and 1:00 to 3:00pm Tuesday & Thursday 
10:00am to 12:00 noon
You can email us on:  admin@victoria-institute.org.uk  
Further information can be found at our website: www.victoria-institute.org.uk   
Follow us on Facebook: https://www.facebook.com/victoria.institute.caton/

GROW CATON 
I have been encouraged to see that Caton does indeed like growing veggies. The response to my message 
in April was great and I am meeting lovely people. There is plenty of growing space and if anyone wants to 
come along and help grow there is space for you. You can contact me through Peter Collins at the Institute 
(phone 771733 or email admin@victoria.institute.org.uk). 
I am also grateful to the Victoria Institute who have agreed for a seed swap box to be kept near the entrance 
at the side. Do pop along to pick up some seeds or to drop some off. Enjoy growing.     Brigitte Hughes

GRESGARTH GARDENS 
Open Sunday 12th June.11am to 5pm. Admission for adults £12.

QUEEN’S PLATINUM JUBILEE
PLATINUM JUBILEE LUNCH - There are some places available for the free Jubilee Lunch on Saturday 
4th June at the Victoria Institute, starting at 12.30. All residents are invited, and our Ukrainian visitors are 
welcome to join us too. Please contact Peter Collins at the Victoria Institute for more information or to 
book - 771733.
CHURCHES TOGETHER - To commemorate our Queens Platinum Anniversary we are having a picnic on 
the grass behind St Pauls Church Hall on Sunday 5th June after our own church morning services. Please 
bring your own picnic and we will enjoy this special occasion together.
JUBILEE BEACONS - In celebration of the Queen’s Platinum Jubilee, Jubilee Beacons will be lit on Thursday 
2nd June throughout the UK (and Commonwealth.) A village jubilee beacon/bonfire will be lit at the top 
of Littledale near the public car park( LA2 9ET). Bring your own picnic to enjoy from 7.30pm onwards. 
Ample, if somewhat uncomfortable seating available - it’s a large but rocky field! Lighting of beacon, along 
with the rest of the country, at 9.45pm.
For further details, nearer the time, check the village website

SELF-CATERING -
ACCOMMODATION

Central Caton
Ideal for visiting family or friends.

Tel Sue or Ray on 01524 770725

Your eco-friendly way to travel!

CARS
Airport Transfers

To Manchester/Liverpool
Leeds/Bradford

Only £190 Return
From LA1 to LA6 Postcodes

07595 699 862

R & M Dawson
Landscape - paving, decking, 

fencing and turfing.
Stonework - natural stone walling, 

restoration, stone facing, brickwork.
Groundwork’s - tarmac driveways, block 

paving and all drainage and foundations.
Plant hire - mini digger hire.

Specialists with over 25 years experience.
Based in the local area.

Call: Richard : 07881464856
Mark : 07919566570



TELFORD BUILDING LTD  

Specialist in Stone Work and Natural Stone Paving.
All other building work undertaken.     
Friendly service.        Free estimates 

Mob: 07971387678.          015242 21908 

Andrew Whitaker
PAINTER and DECORATOR:

GARDENER
01524 69806/ 07900905026

awhitaker112@googlemail.com

CATON AND BROOKHOUSE FRIENDSHIP CLUB
The next trips on our programme are 16th of June to Keswick 9.30 am from the Victoria Institute 
then on to pick up in Brookhouse.
The July the 22nd trip has been reorganised for logistical reasons and is now to LIVERPOOL and 
not Durham. Pick up is from Brookhouse at 9.30am then on to pick up at the Victoria Institute. Other 
pick up points can be arranged by calling our secretary.
A meeting of all members will take place in June in the Station hotel a date and time to be 
arranged. 
To book or for further information please call Benita on 01524 771943

CATON THEATRE INTEREST GROUP
We have sold all our tickets for the West End musical ‘Boogie Nights’ on the 25th of June at the 
Grand Theatre Blackpool.
Further information on our programme will be available in the next issue or by calling Jean on 01524 
770980 or Benita on 01524 771943

CATON AND BROOKHOUSE GARDENING CLUB
It is Open Gardens in June, then a rest in July, and then on Thursday August 11th our proposed trip 
to RHS Bridgewater is definitely on. We are booked in to Bridgewater and we have ordered a coach. 
Any member wishing to go please ring John Cooper on 770297 to get on the list. As an affiliated 
society to the RHS our members will not have to pay to enter the garden, normally £12.50. This is a 
fantastic benefit of being a member. Those going will only have to contribute to the cost of the coach 
which will be £15.  But we must stress that anyone going must be a member of the Gardening Club. 
Any one on the list who is not currently a member can join at the gala, during open gardens or just 
by calling Jane on 770919. It is only £3.50.
For those with mobility issues who would like to go we can pre-book mobility aids for hire. Please let 
John know as soon as possible so we can pre-book them. Both motability scooters and wheelchairs 
are available. So roll up - we have a few seats left on the coach - and take this opportunity to see the 
newest of the RHS gardens.

CATON WI
As it was Bee Day on 20th May, we invited John Barber, a local bee keeper, to be the speaker at 
our last meeting. His talk on Bees and Bee Keeping included interesting information about life in a 
beehive and information about the 270 different species of bees with 24 types of bumble bee and 20 
types of honey bee. Did you know that Dandelions are a really good source of pollen for bees? I may 
not be so quick to get rid of them from our garden in future – although the hedgerow does seem to 
be the best place.
The next WI meeting will be held on Thursday 2nd June starting at 7.30pm. The speaker will be Dianne 
Mardell whose talk is entitled “The Art of Soapcraft – a journey from hobby to small business”. Her 
talk will be interactive and there will be an opportunity to take part in fragrance testing. If you have 
ever thought of joining WI, why not come along – you don’t have to commit yourself until you have 
tried it.

PAINTING GROUP
The painting group will meet on Thursday 9th,& 23rd June at Lune Valley Methodist Hub (formerly 
Brookhouse Methodist Church) from 1.30 - 3.30pm. All are welcome whatever level of skill. We ask 
for a donation of £2 to cover costs. Tea/ coffee included. 
For more information contact Ruth 01524 770605.

CATON AND BROOKHOUSE OPEN GARDENS
It is Open Gardens year. Do come along on the 25/26 June and enjoy seeing some of our local gardens. 
At the time of writing we have fifteen gardens on view, some on one day only,  with four of them 
new from last time and three of them opening for the first time ever. As usual refreshments will be 
available at some of them. You will see gardens of all shapes and sizes in all states of development 
and with lots of colour. We have a very interesting not-to-be-missed selection on view. Vegetables will 
be a big theme this year. To top it all you will be supporting a very worthwhile charity. Morecambe 
Homeless Action, charity 1045029, will be benefitting from half the gross proceeds.
Get your programme, priced £3.50,  for the event from the Station Garage or Brookhouse Convenience 
Stores who have kindly agreed to sell them, or the gardens themselves, indicated by yellow and blue 
balloons.
Lets hope for good weather. See you there.

GARDENS OPEN FOR CHARITY IN JUNE IN TATHAM
You will be sure of a warm welcome when visiting any of these gardens. Home made refreshments 
will be available and plants grown in the gardens will be for sale. Children admitted free.
Clearbeck House, Mewith Lane.Tatham. LA2 8PJ -   June 2nd & 3rd for the Jubilee Holiday and 
June 26th 11am to 5pm - Admission £4 
Mill Croft, Spout Lane. Wennington. LA2 8NX -  June 19th; 10am to 4pm.  Admission £4
Raw Ridding, Monks Gate. Tatham LA2 8NH - June 19th; 10am to 4pm.
Raw Ridding and Mill Croft share a joint entrance fee of £6

PEACOCK DESIGN
Landscape and Garden Design
Original and Creative Designs

Advice and ideas to full detailed design
Georgina Peacock BA DipLA

www.peacockdesign.co.uk
Tel: Caton 770949

HORNBY DAY NURSERY
1 Station Road,     HORNBY

015242 22288
E: info@hornbydaynursery.co.uk
Flexible hours (7.30am – 6.30pm)

Babies from 3 months
15 hours free childcare for eligible 2 

year olds
30 hours free childcare for eligible 3 & 

4 year olds from September 

Ascension & Cliff Small
Funeral Service

Independent Family Firm.

Owned and run by Robert & Katheryn Caunce 

and family.

Private Chapel of rest

Golden Charter Funeral Plans.

Ascension House, Copy Lane, Caton

Tel: 770886 (24 hours)

For Personal Caring Attention

20, Brookhouse Road,(workshop)

AUGHTON BOARDING KENNELS
And Doggy Day Care. 

Contact Helen on 07766446272 or 015242 21347

www.aughtonroadkennels.co.uk
Individual care for your dog

A1 GARDENERS
All aspects of Gardening Work
  Regular Maintenance - Cutting 

Back orJust a Tidy Up
01524 60235 - 07957 764504

ULTIMATE CLEANING SERVICE
window cleaning
gutter cleaning
upvc cleaning

powerwashing and drive cleaning
carpet and upholstery cleaning

domestic and commercial
call 07989908567(caton)

info@ultimatecleaningservice.co.uk
http://www.ultimatecleaningservice.co.uk

Anne Taylor
Advanced Clinical Massage Therapist

Treating Chronic Pain and Injuries.
Qualified in Ante and Post Natal Massage.   Reiki.   

Tel: 07525448771

TELFORD BUILDING LTD

STATION GARAGE (Caton)LTD

- Ford Authorised Repairer

- Nearly New & Used Car Sales

- Full Range of Vehicle Repairs

- Insurance Body Repairs

- M.O.T. Testing

- Fuel Sales

Lancaster Road

Caton 

Lancaster  LA2 9QJ

Tel: 01524 770321

www.stationgaragecaton.co.uk

sales@stationgaragecaton.co.uk

Multi award winning estate agency founded in Caton
 

info@houseclub.co.uk

  01524 771888



Dickinson & Whitaker
Plumbing & Heating

Installation-Service-Maintenance-Repair
Oil;Solid Fuel;Gas

771671  or 07786633947 

Call 01539 740937 
or visit www.mtp-media.co.uk 

for more information and quotes

FREE DELIVERY TO ALL 
LA & CA POSTCODES

WATERMARK 
Domestic Plumbing Installation, Maintenance & Repairs

FREE ESTIMATES
Friendly & Reliable service 

01524 823577 / 07976 266634 

JOHN F. TOWNLEY
PLASTERER

Tiling • Pebble Dashing
11 Chestnut Avenue, Brookhouse

TELEPHONE: CATON 770049

Fawcett’s Country Sports Ltd
Gunsmiths Fishing Tackle & Country Clothing

Binoculars, Giftware, Pocket Knives for ladies 
and gentlemen, Hunter boots, folding seats, 

Leatherman tools etc.
Come and browse you will be amazed

Greenlands Farm Village

Tewitfield        Nr Carnforth     LA6  1JH
Just 4 Minutes from J35 on the M6

Telephone 01524 32033
www.fawcettsonline.com

Angela 
Whalley 

07729294671
Made to measure 

Curtains & Roman Blinds 
Using your own fabric 
lining can be supplied 
CurtainS altered and 

relined 

Designers, suppliers & installers of quality German kitchens.

Call in at one of our beautiful showrooms in
Kirkby Lonsdale or Lower Bentham

or visit our website for more information.

015242 63388
www.butlerinteriors.co.uk

Mike Burkitt 
Plumbing and Heating Services
All domestic plumbing, heating and gas work

No job too small
   01524 811042 - 07796394410

David M. Bissell  Plant Hire
360   Tracked Excavators from 3-20 tons
4x4 JCB Sitemasters Hydraulic Breakers

Tel. 01524 770058      Mobile 07836 729819

HORNBY DISTRICT RAMBLERS
June 11th – 5 miles – Jenny Herd –Crosby Ravensworth - 015242-21690
June 25th – 7- 8 miles – Richard Kenyon – TO BE DECIDED - 01524221579
Meet at Hornby Car Park to leave at 9-30 am prompt – Or at parking area for start of the walk No dogs 
are allowed on rambles    A contribution towards fuel costs if sharing £2 per person for shorter distance 
or £3 for a greater distance.

HORNBY PENSIONERS
Events During June
Dominoes Evenings will be held on alternate Saturdays on the ground floor of The Institute, beginning 
at 7 p.m. Those evenings being on JUNE 11th and 25th.
If you are tired of having little to watch on T.V. on Saturday nights, or you are in need of some company 
for a natter and a laugh, why not come along. The evenings are lighter now and venturing out is not quite 
so daunting. No previous experience of the game is needed and everyone is welcome.
Pensioners Outings      Hooray!!
It is time to shrug off, the admittedly attractive, ties that bind us to the lovely environs of Hornby and once 
again to explore some pastures new.  Our first excursion is to the lovely Lake district area of Coniston on 
Tuesday 14th June. The cost of which will be £12 for members and £14 for non members. It will be a full 
day out, leaving at 9 a.m. from Hornby Bank, picking up at Hornby Church, followed by the Institute. The 
bus will also stop at Brookhouse bus stop and Caton Institute if necessary and return by 7 p.m. at the latest.
There will be an optional boat trip on Coniston water at an extra cost of £10, if anyone would like to take 
part in that. However please note that this is not recommended for people with mobility difficulties. The 
return journey will be via Ambleside, where a stop will be made at Hayes Garden Centre.
Tickets for this excursion will be available from Kath Helme, at the Institute, on Tuesday and Wednesday 
mornings. Please book early to avoid disappointment.

HORNBY LUNESDALE PROBUS CLUB
June Meetings
Lunesdale Probus Club is holding regular meetings once again and enjoying a programme of diverse and 
interesting presentations and events. During June we have two very different subjects and speakers . 
On Monday 6th June the subject couldn’t be more topical ‘Current trends in energy supplies’. Our speaker 
Brian Acott for many years had a consulting business advising Commercial, Retail and other areas on 
energy policies, this promises to be a lively  meeting.
On Monday June 20th we welcome Commander Bernard Thompson RN. recently retired as Chief of 
Staff, Naval Regional Command to tell us all about Lt Cmdr. John Bridge GC GM. An ex Lancashire 
schoolteacher who became one of WW2s most highly decorated naval heroes as a Bomb Disposal Officer 
in the Blitz and a clearance Diver.
Hornby Lunesdale Probus Club meetings are held on the first and third Monday of each month. Members, 
guests, friends and visitors are always welcome to join us at the Hornby Village Institute at 10.30 hrs for 
coffee and chat before each meeting. For further details or any information on this or other Lunesdale 
Probus Club matters please contact me at any time.   
Roger Carter. Hon.Secretary; Lunesdale Probus Club.  015242 22283

LUNE VALLEY HEDGEROWS UPDATE
Alongside volunteers (some of whom were recruited from an item in the Caton Link in March) we were 
successful in planting nearly 2 km of new hedgerows on our farm at Farleton. We planted approximately 
9000 plants from a blend of 7 native varieties, these being: hawthorn, blackthorn, holly, hazel, beech, crab 
apple and dog rose.
A massive Thank You goes to all the volunteers who gave their time, energy and enthusiasm to the planting 
of hedgerows, we could not of done it without you. In recognition of the contribution you gave, a donation 
has been made to the British Trust for Ornithology.  I so enjoyed meeting you all and are very grateful 
that you volunteered. I am looking forward to seeing the hedges grow and to see them provide habitat 
and food for wildlife, over the seasons and years to come. 
Together we dug the soil and planted, it’s over to nature now.    Many thanks, April.

JAZZ IN HORNBY - FRIDAY 24TH JUNE
The Tenement J.B. having had to disband, I`ve booked DecoDelight, our friends who have entertained 
us on two previous gigs. So we`ll be treated to light hearted songs from Dave Lindup & Rosie Harrison, 
who lead the front line on trumpet and alto sax - all very foot tapping !
Usual venue: The Village Institute, Main Street (A683) LA2 8JR.
Tickets £15, on the door or ring 015242 22227 Doors & bar open from 7.30, music from 8p.m.

LITTLE STARS TOTS’ GROUP
We meet on the first Wednesday of every month at St Peter’s Church, Quernmore. We are open from 
drop-off time at school - come any time though. We offer refreshments and an open-play session then 
conclude with toddler prayers and a fun singing session with pom-poms, parachutes and more from 10.30 
-11.00am.
Next dates  are June 1st and July 6th.
All welcome come and join us!



Clubbercise - Monday - 7.30pm to 8.30pm - £5  
Easy to follow dance steps, 90’s onwards music, 

dark room, uv and party lights. 
Zumba - Thursday - 11.15am to 12.15pm - £5  

Latin inspired dance fitness. Join the party. 
Both classes are held at the Victoria Institute 

and require pre booking, 
Call Rose on 07876520799.

zumbawithrosepetal@gmail.com

Sparkle 
Professional Cleaning Team

Domestic and Commercial

Can facilitate one off Jobs or regular work

Fully insured and can provide references

Contact Denise 07984518040 

CAROL M SEDGWICK
BSc (Hons), HCPC, MSCP.

PODIATRY & CHIROPODY
www.carnforthchiropodist.co.uk

07725300290     01524 730179     

carol@carnforthchiropodist.co.uk

 The Garden Retreat 
     beauty by Bee

      Facials, Waxing, Nail & Eye treatments
 By appointment only       

    Tel: 07789076911  
               gardenretreatbeauty@gmail.com

                   20 Quernmore Road, Caton.

S.P.H.  Gardening Services
Lawn mowing, Hedging,   

Gardening and Outdoor maintenance
No job too small.

Tel- 07593791007      
e-mail - banjostu2018@gmail.com.

WAVECREST
Ladies’, Gents’ and Children’s Hair Fashions

210 Brookhouse Road

ring 770331 for appointment

Happy Hounds
Dog walking

   Phone:07791989803

   Facebook: facebook.com/happyhounds123

   Instagram: happyhoundsdogwalking2019

Architectural Designer 
Extension Plans Drawn
Free Initial Advice/Visit
Planning Applications.

Building Control Submissions. 
Lofts Conversions/Dormer.

Single/Two Storey Extensions.
Garage Conversion

Richard Mews   07971 835660     www.plananddesign.co.uk

H & M
Craftsmen

KITCHENS BEDROOMS 

COOKSHOP

FREE Design Service
Large Showroom & 
Inspiring Cookshop
  Ingleton  North Yorks  LA6 3NU

015242 41535

kitchensandbedrooms.co.uk

BROOKHOUSE COMMUNITY CHURCH
We meet in the Victoria Institute every Sunday Morning at 10.45am. There is always a very warm 
welcome for anyone who joins us. Junior Church is available each week for the children. The service 
is always followed by refreshments and a chat. 
Meet to Eat - There will be no Meet to Eat on Friday 3rd June as it is a bank holiday. The next one 
will be 17th June and then 1st July.
Coffee and Cakes is on the second Wednesday of every month. Wednesday 8th June this month.
Tiddlywinks Toddler Group - hi there, toddlers. We’ll be having a little break on Thurs. 2nd June then 
all meet up again on the 9th; 16th; 23rd; and 30th June, all refreshed and raring to toddle. 
10 - 11.30am; at St. Paul’s Church Hall; £2 per family. 
Please check each Wed. late afternoon, to see if we’re going ahead. The contacts are: Linking 
Caton and Brookhouse OR Lune Valley Life.            Thank you, the refreshed Elaine, Jim & 
Mary                                          
Friday Friends please see separate article.

ST PAUL’S CHURCH COFFEE MORNING
 The next Coffee Morning will be in the St Paul’s Church Parish Hall on the second Wednesday, 
that is the 8th of June 2022, at 10.30. The June Coffee Morning is to support the work of the 
Church Missionary Society and the United Society. Both organisations work to spread the word of 
the Bible. 
At the Coffee Morning there will be a raffle, a quiz, a cake stall as well as other stalls selling a range 
of produce at reasonable prices. It will give people the opportunity to meet friends and neighbours 
for a chat. You are most welcome to join us for coffee, tea or cold drink and biscuits.
The May Coffee morning raised £109.50 for the Church Funds. Thanks to everyone who contributed 
to this event, the proceeds from which will go to help the work of St Paul’s Church. 
Please note the change from the usual date. Next month the Coffee Morning will be held on the 
8th of June.

SUMMER PASTORAL SERVICE FOR THE VILLAGE 
at ST PAUL’S CHURCH, BROOKHOUSE

Everyone is welcome to St Paul’s Church for the Summer Pastoral Service which takes place on the 
5th of July 2022 at 2.00pm at St Paul’s Church.
There will be a short service, lasting approximately half an hour.  Afterwards we hope you will stay for 
a chat and refreshments. We hope you will join us for this short time of reflection and fellowship.
People who require transport should contact Sue Brown on 771559.

FRIDAY FRIENDS
Friday Friends is a group of members from Brookhouse Community Church who are getting together 
to sing familiar old songs and hymns. We would love to invite those living with dementia or memory 
issues and their carers, to come along and get involved in singing and playing percussion instruments. 
We believe that meeting together and singing promotes wellbeing and happiness.. Friday Friends will 
meet on the 4th Friday of each month from 11.30am to 1.30pm at Victoria Institute. Our next meeting 
is on 24th June. The cost will be £2.50 per person. This will include a light lunch and a drink. 
For further information please contact Pete Legg Tel:07434727620/01524771372 or email plegg822@
gmail.com

ST MARY’S HORNBY AND OUR LADY’S CATON
It has been 3 years but our Garden Party is back in the beautiful garden behind St Mary’s in Hornby. 
It is on Saturday 2nd July from 2pm to 4pm and Lancaster Brass Band will be playing for your 
enjoyment. Refreshments will be available all afternoon and we have many stalls including plants, 
crafts, bottle tombola, white elephant, books and cakes. There will be games for all the family and 
a grand raffle to be drawn at 4pm. Admission is by donation. 
We look forward to seeing you all again.

STATION ROAD POLLINATOR PATCHES
Last Autumn our informal Environment Group refreshed the pollinator patches at the end of Station 
Road.  Working with Erica Sarney, the aim was to create wildflower ‘meadow’ areas in spaces which 
previously had been just rough mown grass.  We planted wildflower plugs, scattered seeds, and 
crossed our fingers that from Spring onwards there would be plenty of lovely flowers for people and 
pollinators to enjoy. It is great to see so much coming up, with early primrose and cowslip, and now 
there is ragged robin, vetch, and red campion in the mix.  Very satisfying too to see bees and other 
insects buzzing from plant to plant.  Please do keep your eye on how things develop over the season 
as ox eye daisy, meadow cranesbill, knapweed and much more will be appearing in the weeks ahead.  
Yes, there is lots of grass too! In amongst it now is yellow rattle which over time will naturally suppress 
vigorous grass growth, giving opportunity for the wildflowers to thrive in the years ahead.
We plan to do more work and planting in these areas so if you are interested in getting involved, 
would like more information, or have comments, please get in touch with Judy Powell on 771154.



LEARN A SKILL FOR LIFE-
LEARN TO DRIVE

Eileen Baines
770069/07765922397 

LS DECORATING
All aspects of Painting and Decorating
Tel:- 07894581602     or      7922304182

E-mail: lucas@lsdecorating.co.uk
website:- www.lsdecorating.co.uk

Louise
Mobile Hairdresser

Ladies, Gents, Children
01524 771071. 

Mobile 07740093765. 

BOOK KEEPING
ACCOUNTS/TAX RETURNS

AND GENERAL 
ASSISTANCE

CALL   MARK FLEMING
01524 770081

‘CRYSTAL’
SECURITY 
ALARMS

Installations and Repairs
Free Surveys and Quotations
24 Hour Call out

Tel: 01524 424023
Mobile: 07767 294055
Stephen Aspden 

396 Marine Rd East, 
Morecambe, LA4 5AN.

DURATEC  SECURITY  
SOLUTIONS  LTD

Local supplier of garage doors, shutters and 
retractable gates for home or business

01524 805266 
www.duratecsecuritysolutions.co.uk

PADFOOT DOG WALKING & PET SERVICES
Caton and Brookhouse

An affordable, reliable & friendly dog walking and pet 
service.

Contact Rebecca on 07702046603 or 
padfootwalking@outlook.com

Find us on Facebook & Instagram @padfootwalking

CATON ST PAUL’S
June services at St Paul’s
Sun 5th @ 10am - All-Age Service with baptism
Weds 8th @ 10am - Traditional Holy Communion
Sun 12th @ 10am - Holy Communion with Sunday Club
Sun 19th @ 10am - Holy Communion with Forest Church
Sun 26th @ 10am - Holy Communion with Sunday Club
A weekly online service on Weds mornings at 9:30am is also being held, please contact Paul for login 
details.
Monthly prayer meeting - Sat 18th @ 10am in the church hall - all welcome to come and pray for our church 
and community, with refreshments afterwards.
Thy Kingdom Come prayer event 26th May to 5th June - Between Ascension Day (Thurs 26th May) and 
Pentecost (Sun 5th June), St Paul’s will be joining in the Archbishops’ annual Thy Kingdom Come prayer 
event.  It is an opportunity to pray for our community, nation and world, for the Holy Spirit to be poured 
out on us.  We will be holding a Zoom prayer meeting for c.15mins each morning at 8:30am during this 
time, and two in-person meetings in the church hall on Saturday 28th May @ 9:30am, and Sunday 5th 
June @ 9:15am prior to the service.  Please contact Paul for more details.

CATON METHODIST CHAPEL
Weekly Sunday Service:-  10:30am
Jubilee Weekend - Sunday 5th June:-  10:30am. Service at the Lune Valley Methodist Hub, Brookhouse. 
Led by Shirley Eaton. With Jacobs Join Lunch. Everyone very welcome
Sunday 19th June our Sunday Service will be at The Lune Valley Methodist Hub, Brookhouse
Saturday Soup:- Saturday 11th June at 12:30pm. Enjoy a bowl of soup and homemade cakes with friends 
£3.00 per person
Crafts @ Caton:- Thursday 30th June between 10-12am Come along for a coffee and chat
Bible Study Live and via Zoom:- Wednesday 1st and 15th June at 7pm and Thursday 30th June at 7pm 
at The Lune Valley Methodist Hub, Brookhouse. A zoom link will be available from Emma if you would 
like to attend virtually.
If you would like to contact Emma:- Rev Emma Holroyd  01524 941266    Emma.holroyd@methodist.
org

LUNE VALLEY METHODIST HUB(Formerly Brookhouse Methodist Church)
Jubilee Weekend 5th June - Sunday Morning Service 10:30am Led by Shirley Eaton. With Jacobs Join 
afterwards
Sunday Evening 7pm - A North Lancashire Methodist Circuit Service. With coffee and biscuits
Sunday 19th June 10:30am -  Lune Valley Cluster Service Led by Rev Emma Holroyd   With coffee and 
biscuits
Book and Jigsaw Exchange - Saturday 18th June 10am-12pm. We have over 400 books and jigsaws 
available
Come for coffee and biscuits and donate to charity. Everyone very welcome
Would like to hire the building? Enquiries are invited and terms are available from circuit@
northlancsmethodist.org.uk   If you would like to contact Rev Emma Holroyd 01524 941266      Emma.
holroyd@methodist.org

CATON BAPTIST CHURCH
Pastor Alan Wadsworth  - Tel 01524 771371         Church Website -  catonbaptist.org
More details on our website and Facebook page.
We continue to  meet for worship on Sunday at 10.30am and 6.30pm.  Sunday School during the morning 
service. We also have crèche facilities available during the morning service.
Youth service on Sunday 12th June at 6:30pm when the young people from Quernmore will lead our 
service.  Hot chocolate and doughnuts at the close.  All very welcome.  
Please also remember if you would like to know more about becoming a Christian and finding new hope 
in Jesus, or if you have any concerns and worries and would like prayer or a chat you can contact Alan 
on the above number
Ladies Fellowship:- We are a friendly group of ladies who meet once a fortnight on a Wednesday afternoon 
at 2pm.  Our speakers always bring a devotional message and we enjoy a cup of tea, coffee and biscuits 
afterwards. All ladies from the village and further afield are welcome to join us and transport can be 
arranged if you need a lift.  The dates and speakers for June are - 1st -  Maurice Longton and Margaret 
Wright:  15th -  Sue Marsden:  29th AGM - Please note the earlier start time of 11am. After the meeting 
the ladies will be going on their annual mystery drive and lunch out. This will be the last meeting before 
the summer break, but they will recommence again at the beginning of September.  Look out for start 
date.

P.Middlebrook
 Driveways - Block paving -  Patio’s -  Fencing - Turfing

Www.LancasterDriveways.co.uk

Mobile 07817579540        Home 01524 770719

 Ca Philip:07817579540 / 01524 770719.

Guitar Lessons
Beginners to advanced

tonycoxguitarlessons@gmail.com
07376 647728 -

thulicox12@gmail.com - Whatsapp 07506 156161
Piano Lessons for Children

ACUMEN TREE WORKS
Forestry   Tree Surgery    Hedge Laying

CARL TURNOCK - 07764769775
 37, Greengate, Kendal. LA9 5LJ.

BS
M A S S A G E
T H E R A P Y

Sports Rehabilitator

Sports massage
Deep tissue massage

07375 488698
sbwmassage@yahoo.com

AM HAIR & BEAUTY
      We are so excited to offer beauty as well as hair              

in    our newly refurbished salon in Halton.
 Treatments include:-

 Microblading, brow shape and tint, brow lamination & 
lash lift and tint with Katy - phone    07918962087.

 Aromatherapy massage, Indian Head massage, & reiki 
call Georgie on 07415167396

 For gel nails fingers & toes call Laura on the salon num-
ber 01524 811392.

Or call into the Salon at 161 High Road Halton - 
Phone 01524 811392



THE ROTARY CLUB OF LUNESDALE
It was a pleasure to support and take part in The Flower Festival at St John The Baptist church Low 
Bentham. It was held on Easter Sunday and Monday on a lovely sunny, warm day. The event was well 
attended and visitors enjoyed the imaginative floral creations on display from numerous local groups. 
Delicious cream teas were an added attraction! 
Members enjoyed an excellent talk about “Project Trust” by Maya Clarke at the meeting on 28th 
May. This charity offers young people aged 17-25 years in the UK and Europe the opportunity to 
explore their potential through a teaching or youth development placement in Africa, Asia or Latin 
America. Several members have visited other Rotary clubs in our area who have been celebrating a 
Charter evening. Our own Charter evening was on 5th May. It was the club’s 47th Charter celebration. 
President John Clare welcomed numerous family members, friends and Rotarians from other 
clubs for the occasion at the Hornby Institute. Everyone present enjoyed an excellent meal and the 
entertainment provided by the vocalist Rachel Mercer with a variety of classical, country, swing, 
ballads, folk and pop music. 
As I write this we are looking forward to Saturday 14th May at the Hornby Institute for an evening of 
Rock’n Roll with “The Defenders”.  It will be a great evening with this very popular group. All profits 
from the evening will be donated to NW Cancer Research.    Stay well, stay safe      Lilian

APPEAL FOR UKRAINE
Many thanks again for the generous response to the last appeal. We are hopefully going to take 
another van load of items to the warehouse of Barnabas Fund, a Christian charity, in Swindon where 
it will be transported to Romania and from there will be distributed, through churches, to people in 
Ukraine or to the Romanian border to be given to people fleeing from Ukraine. The desperate need 
now is for food so that is all we’ll be taking this time. 
If you can spare any tinned food, especially tinned meat or fish (e.g sardines) or any dried food ( e.g 
pasta, rice etc) then please could you bring it to 41, Fell View or please ring Suzanne Smith and I can 
collect it if you would prefer. If donations could be brought by Thursday 9th June please then that 
would be wonderful. Every little will help. THANK YOU!

CATON WITH LITTLEDALE PLAY PARK ACTION GROUP 
Thank you to everyone who came to enjoy challenge of the Chocolate Egg hunt! Twenty four ‘clue’ 
sheets were completed, with a very close run finish for the shortest time between seventeen correct 
answers. Thank you especially to the helpful and friendly Scouts, who designed the questions, greeted 
people, gave out and marked the sheets, and assisted with refreshments and clearing up at the end. 
Brilliant! And thank you to the Co-op as this event was supported by a covid delayed grant. We were 
also pleased to be able to use the event to ask more of you what outdoors facilities you would like for 
the community, this time using stickers. We’ll be updating on our facebook page!

MOBILE LIBRARY 
The Lancashire Libraries mobile library van visits the villages regularly. The usual pattern is every 
three weeks, Thursday afternoon in Station Hotel Car Park 2-3.30pm and Friday in Brookhouse 
Methodist Church Car Park 9.30-10am. Because of the Jubilee Bank Holiday there will be no visits on 
2nd and 3rd June. So the next dates are 23rd and 24th June, 14th and 15th July, 4th and 5th August, 
25th and 26th August.

BUS SERVICES 
The timetable shows a service leaving Lancaster to come up the valley at 1420; however experience 
suggests that on school days the service in fact leaves at 1400. Further information when available.

LANCASTER GRAND PRIX CYCLE RACE
Advance notice of road closures around Quernmore on Sunday 17th July. More details next 
month.

HAFFNER ORCHESTRA - SATURDAY 25TH JUNE 2022, 7:30 PM
Ashton Hall, Town Hall, Lancaster
Conductor: Hilario Flores-Coni - Leader: Julian Cann
Mozart: Overture to ‘Don Giovanni’;   Kodaly: A Summer Evening; Delius: Two Pieces for Small 
Orchestra  ‘On hearing the first cuckoo in Spring’  ‘Summer night on the river’ ; Mozart: Symphony 
no.38 ‘Prague’
Bookings via haffnerorchestra.org or at Lancaster Visitor Information Centre (01524 582394) and 
Morecambe Information Centre Tickets also available on the door 
Adults: £15.00, 18 yrs. and under: Free, Students £5.00 on the door

PERSONAL ASSISTANT NEEDED
Female retired language teacher in Hornby with MS seeks female personal assistant to help with some 
physio exercises, personal care and household duties. 
Up to 25 hours negotiable. £15 - £25 p/hr.  
Tel. Carol on 015242 21785 or E-mail s.duncan007@btinternet.com

LONSDALE TERRIERS JFC
                A Charter Standard Club for 

                 Youth Football
                    Affiliated to Lancashire FA
                     Members of the Lancaster

                     and Morecambe STYL
                      

                    lonsdale.terriers.jfc@outlook.com   

ARBOR ACE TREE CARE
•	 Tree Removal
•	 Tree pruning
•	 Tree reduction
•	 Hedge trimming 
•	 Fully Insured 
•	 Qualified 
mob: 07733186973
Email: Arboracetreecare.com
Website: www.Arboracetreecare.com

DIVAN BEDS
AND MATTRESSES
FREE REMOVAL & 

FREE LOCAL DELIVERY
QUEEN ST, MORECAMBE

01524 833200
WWW.BAYBEDS.CO.UK

DO YOU NEED 
	 AFFORDABLE, 
		  FLEXIBLE 
			   OFFICE SPACE?

Do you run a small business from home or 
are thinking of starting a small business but 
are worried about committing to commercial-
premises?

Rent a desk space in a fully furnished and ser-
viced office for as little as £60 per week in the 
lovely surroundings of a converted stone mill 
in Caton. 
Flexible terms. 

For more details please call 01524 771377

Website:- www.willowmillcaton.co.uk

TEMPTATIONS CRAFT BOUTIQUE
31 Main Street, Bentham, 

Tel: 015242 61868
Email: temptationsbentham@yahoo.co.uk

www.temptationsbentham.co.uk
Agents for Brother Sewing Machines
Fabrics, Knitting Wool, Haberdashery

LAKEWOOD STOVES
Visit Our Showroom At Greenlands Farm Village, 

          Wood Burners And Gas Fire Collections.	
We Offer A Complete Service From 

       Building Works To Supply And Installation	
TELEPHONE -  01524 805806 or 07920803197	

         H PEARSON 
     PLUMBING SERVICES

All domestic plumbing  and gas work
Boiler replacements 

Full bathroom installations.
07921802942.

hpearsonplumbing@live.co.uk 

Fresh Food & Home Baking
Carvetii Coffee & Teas

3 Hornby Road, Caton   
OPEN Fri/Sat/Sun 10-3pm    


